finished at 03:00 and therefore no response was possible.

The Out of Hours Team respond to all complaints received but will only visit a premises where it is safe for
them to do so and in the case of illegal raves/parties quite often there are officer safety issues which prevent
visits at night time during the event, unless police support can be gained. Following illegal raves/parties we do
make every effort to get a building secured as soon as possible to prevent the same thing happening again.

Yours sincerely

Ned Johnson

Principal Officer Health Safety & Pollution

Pollution Control, Planning & Licensing Enforcement
Planning, Highways & Transportation

Regeneration & Environment Department

Enfield Council

www.enfield.gov.uk
Protect the Environment — Think Before You Print.

"Enfield Council is committed to serving the whole borough, fairly, delivering excellent services and building
strong communities."

From: Lorraine Cordell [mailto:lorraine32@blueyonder.co.uk]
Sent: 06 March 2015 15:22

To: Ned Johnson

Subject: RE: RE FOI 11845 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear Ned Johnson

Thank you for the reply to the freedom of information act | put in.

| do however believe there is a lot of data that has been left out, so maybe | need to clarify the data that is being
requested.

e To information is regarding Disused or abandoned buildings or any industrial estates buildings or open air
land. For the dates all of 2013 to date.

e This would include all data if there were occupiers/squatters in said building/parties/raves. This would
include the dates these buildings/Disused or abandoned buildings/ or any industrial estates was first
known to the Environment & Street Scene Department.

. All information would cover all wards boundaries for Enfield Council.

Information is also needed for some areas within the Enfield Council borough.

Within the area of Pretoria Road N.

Within the area of A406.

Within the area of Montagu Road.

Within the area of Meridian Way.

Within the area of Ponders End Train Station.
Within the area of Woodall Road.

Within the area of Wharf Road.

Within the area of Millmarsh Lane.




